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ORGANIST LEONARD MacLAIN was one of ATOE's best 
friends and strongest supporters, having been named 
Honorary Member for 1962. His passing is a genuine 
loss, not only for his many personal friends, but for the 
theatre organ world at large. But "Melody Mac" has left 
us some superb theatre organ recordings and a long his­
tory of accomplishments on behalf of the instrument and 
the music he knew and loved so well. That he continued 
his contribution up to the closing hours of his life may 
be seen in the article on page 3 of this issue. 

FROM THE MAIN CHAMBER . .. 

This magazine has been delayed due to the change­
over in publication sites and directors, and in order to 
properly include pertinent articles. Salute to Bill 
Peterson on a job well done; and to Tom Kaasa: 
Rotsa Ruck! 

-•-
We are all profoundly sad to note the passing of 
"Melody Mac," who was dear to many of us 
per~onally, all of us through his contributions to 
theatre organ music and A.T.O.E. 

-•-
This looks like a big season coming up. Plans have 
been made for many outstanding events around the 
nation, new memberships keep pouring in, and no 
less than six groups are sincerely interested in 
Chapter Charters. More chapters are acquiring their 
own instruments, and A.T.O.E. is building in 
all directions. 

-•-
Congratulations to the American Guild of Organists 
on the inception of their own magazine, "The A.G.O. 
Magazine." An article on the history of the A.T.O.E. 
has been requested from National, and Billy 
Nalle, Charter Member and journalist extraordinaire 
will write a tome entitled "The Renaissance Of 
The Theatre Organ." Other A.T.O.E. members will be 
asked to contribute, as there is a considerable 
overlapping of membership in the two groups. Our 
best wishes to the new publication. 

-•-
The dates of the next Annual Meeting and Convention, 
to be held in Los Angeles, has been set Saturday, 
July 13 through Tuesday, July 16. The banquet 
and Annual Membership Meeting will be held in the 
world famous Cocoanut Grove of the Ambassador 
Hotel. Plan your vacations now! 

Dick Schrum , President 
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